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The Royal Assent

SITTING RESUMED

The House resumed at 5.15 p.m.
MESSAGE FROM THE SENATE

The Deputy Speaker: I have the honour to inform the House 
that a message has been received from the Senate informing the 
House that the Senate has passed certain bills, to which the 
concurrence of this House is desired.

A message was delivered by the Gentleman Usher of the 
Black Rod as follows:

Mr. Speaker, the Honourable Deputy to the Governor General desires the 
immediate attendance of this honourable House in the chamber of the 
honourable the Senate.

Accordingly, the Speaker with the House went up to the 
Senate chamber.
[Translation]

And being returned:
The Deputy Speaker: I have the honour to inform the House 

that when the House went up to the Senate Chamber the Deputy 
Governor General was pleased to give, in Her Majesty’s name, 
the Royal Assent to the following bills:

Bill C-59, An Act to amend the Income Tax Act and the Income Tax 
Application Rules—Chapter 3.

Bill C-60, An Act respecting an agreement between Her Majesty in right of 
Canada and the Pictou Landing Indian Band—Chapter 4.

Bill C-47, An Act to amend the Department of External Affairs Act and to 
make related amendments to other Acts—Chapter 5.

Bill C-77, An Act to provide for the maintenance of railway operations and 
subsidiary services—Chapter 6.

Bill C-216, An Act to amend the Unemployment Insurance Act—Chapter 7.

It being 5.32 p.m. the House stands adjourned until 11 a.m. 
tomorrow.

(The House adjourned at 5.32 p.m.)

THE ROYAL ASSENT
[English]

The Deputy Speaker: Order. I have the honour to inform the 
House that a communication has been received as follows:

Rideau Hall

March 26,1995
Mr. Speaker,

I have the honour to inform you that the Honourable Antonio Lamer, Chief 
Justice of the Supreme Court of Canada, in his capacity as Deputy Attorney 
General, will proceed to the Senate chamber today, the 26th day of March, 1995, 
at 5.15 p.m., for the purpose of giving Royal Assent to several bills.

Yours sincerely,
Anthony P. Smyth,

Deputy Secretary, Policy, Program and Protocol


